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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting 

was held remotely by Zoom. 


	Also in attendance Cllr Ben Burton. 
Cllr Bowles chaired the meeting on behalf of Cllr Kembery as although in attendance he is still recovering from his operation.  He welcomed Cllr Kembery back on behalf of all the councillors.
77.11/20 Apologies – Cllr Griffiths 
78.11/20 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllrs. Jones and Labuschagne, South Gloucestershire Councillors.   
Cllr Brain in respect of Winterbourne Sport Association.

79.11/20 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 5 October – Approved
These will be signed when restrictions allow. 
80.11/20 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 5 and 19 October -Noted

81.11/20 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 19 October – Noted
82.11/20 - Clerk’s Report, monthly accounts up to 31 October and quarterly accounts up to the end of September. To approve any recommendations.
All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved. It was noted we have had very few grants from halls so far this year and it was suggested a reminder regarding the grants available could be added to future newsletters. 
The following grant was approved in accordance with Section 137 of the Government Act of 1972:
WSA - £2457.38

It was agreed to approve the recommendation for Sovereign Play to repair the space net and swing in the Greenfield Park. 
Matters Arising
Clerk is still trying to get a response from the Academy to arrange a liaison meeting and will remind.

Work is being done to produce a Winterbourne Action Plan and to ensure the website is compliant as discussed in the last meeting.  The aim is for the Action Plan to be straightforward with aims which are achievable for the Parish Council. Clerk is trying to contact our current website provider to request his assistance.   
Progress has been made in respect of the land transfer as Cllr Kembery has had some telephone conversations with Phil Morgan from the hospital trust. Phil Morgan has confirmed they are pressing Redrow to complete the outstanding works in connection to the 106 agreement as soon as possible, also that the additional Village Green land cannot be registered until Redrow has completed the adoptable road corridors and constructed the pavements.

In the discussion that followed, concern was raised as to why Rob Nicholson at South Gloucestershire Council appears to have signed off the work to the walls even though it hasn’t been completed. It would also be useful to have sight of the land deeds for the Observation Ward development to ascertain their correct boundaries to ensure no land grab is occurring, but as yet this hasn’t been possible. Also are the yellow areas that are indicated on the map, which include the allotments, included with the rest of the transfer? The site plan map looks as if it has not been updated and this will need to be done before any contract is entered into.
However, councillors are pleased Phil Morgan is now taking more active action regarding the various unsolved issues and he has advised that the Trust would be willing to go down the legal route if Redrow do not fulfil their contractual obligations. It is important the Parish Council remains vigilant in all discussions to ensure the land is handed over in the correct state.
Cllr Burton advised he would be happy to contact officers at South Gloucestershire Council on our behalf if we are unable to get the answers we need and the Clerk will liaise with him.

It was decided not to pursue an independent survey of the walls yet, but this may still need to be done before completion. 

The local police have inspected the car on the land by the sorting office. It is not insured but does not need to be as it is not on the highway. Attempts have been made to persuade the owner to remove it without success. Cllr Jones will escalate this with the police. The motorhome which was parked in the car park at Hambrook Common has been moved.  

The updated policy for Unlawful Encampments to include a contact telephone number has been sent out to all members. Cllr Bowles recommended councillors keep this to hand in case they need to refer to it.
The Greenfield Club has queried the matter of the new lease not including security of tenure. It was drawn up the same as the original. It was discussed that as this is a renewal of the lease not a new lease it should be based on the same terms and members were not keen to give security of tenure. Clerk will liaise with Cllr Hemmings to produce a letter of comfort for the Club. 
SGC has published the results of the consultation regarding the change of speed limit Winterbourne to Hambrook to 30mph which showed a great deal of support for the scheme. The next stage will be for South Gloucestershire to formally advertise a Traffic Regulation Order for the proposed scheme and it is anticipated that the scheme will be introduced during 2020/21 financial year.
83.11/20 – Consideration of Use of Personal Devices Policy - This has been drawn up to ensure compliance with GDPR. General information sent to Parish Councillors would not normally contain persona data but it is still every councillors responsibility to ensure they protect their devices and any information held. This also applies to the Clerk and Clerk’s Assistant.

It was agreed by all members to adopt the policy.   
84.11/20 – External Audit Report
The external auditor report for 2019/20 has been received. It advises that the information in sections 1 and 2 of the Annual Governance and Accountability Return is in accordance with Proper Practices and no other matters have come to their attention.

Cllr Bowles thanked the Clerk and everyone involved in the accounts for their hard work.

85.11/20 – Request to hold an outdoor Christmas Carol evening at Frenchay.
Cllr Collins put forward a request for a carol evening to be held around the pond at Frenchay.  Members were all in favour of this but are aware it will need to meet government Covid regulations. Due to the country going into another lockdown scheduled to end on 2 December, it was agreed to bring this forward for further discussion at the next Council meeting on 7 December.
86.11/20 – Items from the Public
Cllr Burton advised a similar gathering to the carol evening had been put forward for discussion at a Downend and Bromley Heath Parish Council meeting and subsequently refused as there would currently need to be less than 30 people for it to be compliant with regulations.

Regarding the use of personal devices, he advised they are currently using an application called G Suite which allows councillors to view information without having to download it and keep on a device. 

They have also recently made their website compliant with the latest regulations and he advised their Clerk would be happy to share information regarding this process.

He advised he is always available to discuss any matters with individual councillors, or if it is a Parish Council matter for it to be highlighted to him through the Clerk.

87.11/20 – Items from Members
Cllr Dyer advised there is a silver birch on Hambrook Common which needs to be felled as soon as possible and he will do this on Wednesday. Cllrs Climmer, Brain and Hemmings have seen the tree and agreed with this being done.

Sites have also been looked at for the cycle racks and accessible kissing gate which will be discussed further in the next F&GP meeting.

Cllr Watkins asked if South Gloucestershire Council could be reminded about the cutting of the verges in Frenchay but he will check to see that they definitely haven’t been done yet.

Cllr Amos raised the ongoing issue of the lack of signage on the Bristol Road going out of Winterbourne towards Frampton Cotterell. It is an ongoing problem that motorists do not appear to be aware it is now a 30mph limit. Clerk has been in contact with South Gloucestershire Council who has advised further signage is not necessary. Cllr Kembery advised it is worth pursuing as in Frenchay after many requests South Gloucestershire Council did agree to more signage for the 20mph limit. Cllr Jones will follow this up with them.
The police have contacted the Parish Council requesting if we have any CCTV from the Recreation Ground from the 25 October following an incident near the skate ramp. This is going to be downloaded and forwarded to the police.

The question was also raised as to who does have access to our CCTV. 

Cllr Brain advised Stone Lane still desperately needs resurfacing and requested Clerk to contact South Gloucestershire Council to request it is done.
Cllr Marriott asked what the situation was going to be for the Greenfield Centre when the lockdown comes into force on Thursday, 5 November. Clerk advised the centre will be closed to anyone hiring rooms. The Clerk and her assistant will continue to work in the office but stagger times so they won’t be there at the same time.  

88.11/20 - A.O.B – None

Meeting concluded at 8.20pm
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